
EXT. PORCH OVERLOOKING A LARGE YARD - LATE AFTERNOON

RED brings a cup of tea to BLUE who gazes out at the 
sprawling yard and to the farm land beyond.

RED
Don't know about you, but by my clock 
it's tea time.

BLUE
Oh, aren't you just...

RED
Wonderful? Amazing? Your favorite?

BLUE
All those and more.

Red sits in a nearby porch chair.

RED
Well you sure aren't wanting for a view.

BLUE
I'm very lucky. Hey - I've got someone in 
the family who's willing to put up with 
me. And finally a warm day.

RED
I'm just sorry the winters are so long 
here for you.

BLUE
Are you inviting me back to California 
with you? Better watch out - I may end up 
taking you up on that offer.

RED
Not sure my expansive view of a cinder 
block wall would compare but --

BLUE
Is it warm where you are?

RED
Yeah we got plenty of warm. Wish I could 
send you 20-30 degrees worth most days.

BLUE
Oh, I'd take it. I hope you aren't too 
terribly bored here.
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RED
Hey, I'm glad I was able to help out. And 
I felt bad I wasn't able to make it out 
last year. The time just seemed to --

BLUE
I'm just happy that we have Ma Bell so we 
can talk to each other. I can't imagine 
what it must have been like a hundred 
years ago when a child moved away and 
they didn't know if they'd ever see them 
again.

RED
I can't imagine. So, you're happy? 
Overall?

BLUE
Hey - I've got someone in the family 
who's willing to put up with me. Finally 
a warm day! Is it warm where you are?

RED
Yeah, it's... wish I could send some of 
it your way.

BLUE
Oh, I'd take it.

RED
So, I'm sorry I didn't make it out here 
last year. 

BLUE
Hey, I'm just glad we have Ma Bell --

RED
No. Just -- I don't want you to think 
it's because I didn't want to come. It's 
just... when I'm not here it's easy to 
believe that nothing's changed. That 
you'll always be here.

BLUE
(beat)

Finally a warm day!
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